Your Town

Moothor

traffic

transit

sear

GO

Framinghan

Officials hope to complete Town Hall stair project before more winter hits

Posted October 19, 2009 09:30 AM

E-mail | Link | Comments (0)

Text size - +



Recent construction on the stairs of Memorial Building's main entrance. (Courtesy: Town of Framingham)

By Matt Rocheleau, Globe Correspondent

After snow flakes made an early appearance across portions of Massachusetts over the weekend, Framingham officials will increase their push to have contractors finish the revival of the Town Hall's front steps before more winter weather hits.

Though slightly behind schedule, the project is going well, said Capital Building Projects Manager, Doug Goddard. However, when he awoke Friday morning and saw it was snowing outside, his concern grew about the construction's progress.

"We're hoping to increase the number of workers out there ... to at least get the steps done before winter really hits," he said.

The ongoing facelift at the Memorial Building's main entrance makes up around \$485,000 of a \$585,000 project, which began in June and includes fixing up two additional sets of stairs on either side of the building along Union and Concord streets, said Goddard.

No work has been done to improve the steps in 83 years, and "they have really been deteriorating," over the years, he said.

Over the past four months that construction has blocked off access to the stairs, Goddard said, "people in Town Hall have not at all mentioned it's an inconvenience. Their excited that something is finally being done."

The plan is to have the finished steps resemble their exisiting design as closely as possible, while also complying with ADA guidelines.

ossible, while also complying with ADA guidennes.

THINGS TO DO IN FRAMINGHAM »

UPCOMING EVENTS

DDOWEE

Arts & Crafts
Community
Food & Dining
Performing Arts
Shopping
Sports &
Outdoors

ADVERTISEMENT

BOSTON.COM TWITTER ACCOUNTS »

Waiting for twitter.com to feed in the latest...

Follow other Boston.com Tweets | What is Twitter?

Goddard said he expects work on the Union Street staircase to begin in Spring 2010, and once those steps are done, work will begin on the stairs along Concord Street. To see more photos of the project's progress, click here. Q Comment ☐ Permalink E-mail ◆ Previous entry Next entry ▶ ADD YOUR COMMENT YOUR E-MAIL ADDRESS * (WILL NOT BE PUBLISHED) YOUR NAME * ENTER YOUR COMMENTS HERE: Type your comment here... This blogger might want to review your comment before posting it. Fields marked with an * are required. DO NOT HIT THE SUBMIT BUTTON MORE THAN ONCE! What do we do with this information? Read our Privacy Policy here. Contact Us | Contact Boston.com | Contact The Boston Globe | Privacy Policy | Help | Advertise | © NY Times Co.